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On Tuesday, September 13, 2016, the Fayetteville State University Police and Public Safety 
Department received notification that a person was seen on campus near the Early Childhood 
Education Learning Center with a handgun tucked in their pants pocket.  It is illegal to carry a 
weapon on university grounds.   
The suspect is described as a black male, approximately 5’2”, 250 pounds, 19-20 years old, medium 
complexion, carrying a black book bag, wearing a dark colored T-shirt, and gray basketball shorts.       
  
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, please contact the 

Fayetteville State University Police and Public Safety Department at (910) 672-1775, the Fayetteville 

City Police Department at (910) 433-1529, or Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477.  Anonymous 
information is welcomed.   
  
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of those 
around them. If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the Fayetteville State 
University Police Department. 
 


